
Superintendent’s Report 

January 28, 2015 

 

1. Blizzard of 2015:  I want to thank all of our custodial crew for coming in today and 

preparing our parking lots and sidewalks for the opening of school on Thursday.  They 

have done a remarkable job.   

 

I know that tomorrow will be challenging with the snow banks as high as they are.  We 

are asking for all of the drivers to be on the lookout for students who are waiting for 

buses during the hours of 6:30 a.m. and 8:45 a.m.  I expect there to be some delays, but 

the road conditions are fair to good and we will be having school at the regular time. 

 

2. School Van Lease:  We had in our budget a van lease for a district activity van.  We 

have been able to secure a van that meets all of the bid specifications and have secured 

financing.  Mr. King has put in a separate letter explaining the financing and will have a 

suggested motion for action.   This was originally in the proposed budget as full 

purchase but to get to a final number approved by the full school committee the SC 

chose to have a lease. 

 

3. Parking on Green Road:  The Town of Bolton has invited the school district to 

participate in a walk through on Green Road to determine where “No Parking” signs 

could be placed safely.  The district will be purchasing the signs and the Town has 

agreed to install them.   

 

4. Staff Input and Participation in FY 16 Planning:  The School Committee is interested 

in having staff participate in a conversation to inform FY 16 budget priorities and future 

work on the strategic activities of the district in the coming years.  We have identified our 

meeting night of January 14th (location TBD).  The format will be table talk 

conversations with prompts.  If possible, to get the most staff to attend, we would like to 

start around 4 or 4:30 pm.  Discussion around the start time is needed.   

 

5. Foundation Commission:  Unfortunately, the hearing scheduled to be held at 

NASHOBA on Saturday, January 24th, was postponed due to inclement weather.  A new 

date and time has not been announced, but we are working with the Commission to 

reschedule here at the high school. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


